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 AMENDMENTS TO ENHANCE THE ENFORCEMENT OF THE SMOKING 

AND VAPING BY-LAW (NO. 2019-241) 

 ACS2020-EPS-GEN-0006 CITY WIDE 

 

REPORT RECOMMENDATION 

That the Community and Protective Services Committee recommend 

that Council approve the proposed amendments to the Smoking and 

Vaping By-law (No. 2019-241), all in the general form set out in 

Document 1, and as described in this report. 

 

 

Roger Chapman, Director, By-law and Regulatory Services in response to a 

member’s question stated that in the past they could leverage existing 

enforcement mechanisms.   They have reduced the number of offending 

establishments to five, but attendance in those establishments has increased. 

They haven’t engaged with property owners in the past but with change it will 

help property owners and give By-law Services another enforcement 

mechanism. 

The report recommendation was put to Committee and CARRIED as presented. 


